
             

 

Meeting Minutes 
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Meeting Title:  WCC Meeting-  Date:  4.16.20 

President: Susannah Numme Location: Winterberry Charter School 

Minute Taker: Molly Towner Start: 6:10pm End:  

Attendees: Molly Towner (recording secretary), Shana Garrels (business manager), Meggan Judge (past 
chair), Sue Armstrong, Alex Schutz, Susannah Numme (chair), Julie Pepe-Phelps (principal), Sarah Glaser 
(faculty), Marc Stover, Claire LeClair, Paula Dobbyn, Jessie Menkens, Lisa Stratford (faculty) 

 
I. Opening 
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a. Legislative Policy Committee (Jessie Menkens) 
There were some vetoes announced by the governor that may affect education spending. 
Questions were brought up about the online learning platform out of Florida that was just 
purchased by the state.  

 
 

b. Budget (Shana Garrels) 
Many of our costs are staying the same during this time (ie teacher salaries). 
Utilities are less expensive (electricity, trash service etc.)  

 
c. Alliance for Public Waldorf Education 

The Alliance is offering regular zoom meetings to support teachers during this time.  
 

d. Grant Committee 
The email address for the committee is winterberrygrants@gmail.com.  
 

 
 

VI. Business 
.  

A. Gratitude 
PD: Grateful for the teachers and principal. The school is a vital part of a lot our lives. 
JPP: Grateful for the faculty and the great job they are doing, with grace and beauty. They are a 
kind, loving group to work with.  
MS: Grateful for being a part of this community.  
SG: Grateful for Julie- and the incredible job she is doing, in her 1st year. 
SN: Grateful for Winterberry staff and faculty, especially her son’s teacher.  
MT: Grateful for all of the years at Winterberry 

 
 

VII. Adjourn 
Jessie Menkens moved to adjourn.  Alex Schutz 2nd. Unanimously approved.  
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      t   • Faculty getting Summer Training requests reorganized to do 

on-line as Teacher Training programs are being cancelled.  WPG has 
approved this change. 
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